



Upper Rocky Mountain Region Service Committee

August 2017 Minutes

The meeting opened with the Serenity Prayer and a moment of silence. Following this the 12 Traditions and Concepts were read, along with the Just for Today for August Fifth. Roll call commenced and is as follows:

Region Elected Positions:

	Member	Present	Absent
Chair:	Katina T.	✓	
Vice Chair:	Sunny S.	✓	
Treasurer:	Terri M.		✓
Secretary:	Mark S.		✓
Regional Delegate:	Carla W.	✓	
Alternate Delegate:	Vacant		
Convention 18 Chair:	Gail W.	✓	
Convention 19 Chair:	Ron	✓	
Web Servant:	Vacant		
Adhoc Web Servant:	Derek S	✓	

Regional Committee Members:

	Member	Present	Absent
Central WY:	Daniel M.	✓	
Wyoming Western:	Shawn S.	✓	
Wyo-braska:	Tommy O.	✓	
Freedom Seekers:	Jay	✓	
Central Basin:	Ben	✓	

Other Guests:

Ben, Dustin S, Jim M, Kyle C, Maggie, and others whose names have been weren't recorded.



It was determined that a quorum was reached and the meeting able to progress and voting was possible. The previous regional business's meeting minutes were read. There was a motion to approve them with an amendment to disbursements of \$25.00 to Mark S, instead of 25¢. This was seconded by Daniel M and minutes were approved.

Reports were then given by those who are tasked with providing reports, and are as follows. Some are attached at the end of the minutes and those pages numbers are reflected.

Elected Positions Reports

Chair: See Page 9

Vice Chair: See Page 11

Treasurer: See Page 12

Regional Delegate: See Page 13

Alternate Delegate: Vacant

Web Servant/AdHoc: Nothing to Report, Large discussion about why the domain is different. Further discussion later.

Adhoc Phone Line Report: Information was sought about adding a region wide phone. Most of our zonal compatriots don't have one. We are still gathering information.

Convention XVIII: See Page 15

Convention XIX: The convention planning is going well. A venue has been temporarily been selected, but needs further deliberation amongst the committee, before a final conclusion is reached.



Upper Rocky Mountain Region Service Committee

Regional Committee Member Reports

Wyoming Western Area: See Page 18

Central Wyoming Area: See Page 19

Freedom Seekers Area: See Page 20

Wyo-braska Area: See Page 21

Central Basin Area: See Page 22

Donation: 75.00

Reports were followed by a brief serenity break. This was followed by a sharing session where nothing was shared. Elections quickly pursued the empty sharing session. They begin on the next page.



Elections

In brief Gale W. was elected to the position of Alternate Delegate, Kyle C was elected to Secretary, and Big Jim was selected be Web Servant. The exact proceedings follow.

Alternate Delegate:

Katina called for nominations. There was a continuation of the discussion of Shawn's interest in the position and Region's desire to have him in that position. Shawn mentioned he would not leave his area without an Regional Committee Member(RCM). Kyle requested the duties of the Alternate Delegate(AD) be read. Dustin read those responsibilities. Katina then called for more nominations. Ron nominated Gale. Tommy seconded the nomination. Gale accepted the nomination. She proceeded to qualify herself. The body asked her a few questions about availability and travel. Gail said with enough notice should would be able to get time off to attend to the position's responsibilities if she was to be elected as AD. Gail was asked remove herself from the room, and Ron left with her, stating he was excusing him self from his vote without contest. The body discussed her qualifications. A vote was called and Gail was elected in.

Secretary:

Katina again called for nominations but this time for secretary. Derek nominated Dustin S. Dustin accepted. There was a request for more nominations, and during this time Dustin retracted his acceptance stating he didn't have a working computer. There was a question if Kyle would accept if nominated, he stated he wouldn't decline and was willing to serve but didn't have a strong desire to fill the position. He was nominated and a second to the nomination was made. Kyle accepted. He qualified himself, and answered a few questions. He left the room and again Ron followed excusing himself from his vote without contest. The body had a discussion as to the merits of having Kyle serve the body and if it would be of benefit to the body. A vote was called and he was elected in.

Web Servant:

The chair called for nominations for a third time. Sunny nominated Big Jim, the nomination was seconded. Jim accepted and provided his qualifications. He was invited to leave the room, and another addict went outside with him. Upon his departure the body discussed his qualifications. The chair, for a third and final time, called for a vote and Big Jim was elected as Web Servant.



Old Business

Following the elections, business from the previous Upper Rocky Mountain Region Service Committee (URMRSC) that was tabled or set to be discussed at this meeting was brought forth. In summary, there was much discussion of what content should be added to the website. An ad hoc committee was created and tasked with development of the website. Carla, Derek, Dustin, Sunny and Big Jim chose to be members of the committee. The discussion of a projector being purchased for the region was brought up and the body elected to purchase a projector. The specific model is an Epson VS240 SVGA 3LCD Projector. This was directly succeeded by a conversation of the General Fund Usage. It was determined more input from the groups and areas is needed. A more verbose description of old business is below.

Website:

The content to be added to the website was discussed. This conversation was interrupted by a mention of an addict's personal phone number being placed on the website. Shawn then brought up that the meeting list was out of date and provided a listing of the meetings he knew not to be in existence. He also included concerns about meeting lists from other areas being present on the site. The primary concern here was the accuracy of these lists and how to verify them. A flier from Wyoming Western that was hopelessly incorrect was also requested to be taken off the site.

Kyle asked the body if they wanted the old site to be replicated exactly or if Big Jim would be given artistic liberty to design the site as he saw fit. Carla directly followed this question with mention of a new logo to be designed. The new logo conversation was migrated to new business. A motion was made to form an ad hoc committee to design the website and given the authority to approve content on the site to be created and its design schema. This was seconded by Tommy. The motion passed. Carla mentioned she would like to be on the committee part time. Derek, Dustin and Sunny chose to be on the ad hoc committee. By default Jim was included as he is the web servant.

Projector:

Carla presented her research of a projector to the body. Her suggestion to the body was an Epson VS240 SVGA 3LCD Projector. The body then discussed the projector further. The discussion ranged from the need of a projector and the story behind the projector that was used during the presentation put on by the Regional Delegate (RD). It was mentioned that the projector belonged to an addict who graciously allowed us to use it. Kyle presented the cost of a new bulb, and the options surrounding a new bulb. The first option was just a replacement of the bulb which cost just shy of \$50.00. The second option, which was easier and required less technical ability, was to replace the bulb house with cost around \$87.00. Both the prices are at time of writing. The cost of the projector was around \$319.00 at time of writing. Tommy motioned to purchase the projector.



Another discussion came up around who would have access to the projector. No real conclusion was reached besides it would be region purposes and might be loaned out to Areas within the region. Sunny provided a second to the motion. The motion was called to vote and it passed.

General Fund Use:

Once the topic of the projector was laid to rest, the use of the recently increased General Fund amount was discussed. The suggestions consisted of the following: production of meetings list to place into institutions and books for H&I across the region. There were a few others, but they didn't make it into the notes taken during the meeting. These suggestions were followed directly up by a comment about this being old news and that we need to pass money on down the structure. Tommy brought up that the Wyo-Braksa area tasked him with requesting fiscal assistance. His request was to moved to money matters.

Ben brought up a concern of how easily region blows \$2000.00 on gas, but we struggle to spend \$300.00 on a projector that would provide an apparent benefit to the Region. Jay followed this by bringing to light that H&I should be self funded, instead of using regions funds. He the continued to discussed each point that had been brought up, concluding that the books are the best way to carry the message but we also can't neglect our areas and should use some of the funds to provide our areas with workshops. He also said we should get more concise input from the areas. The general feeling of the body followed this. The topic was tabled until next meeting.

New Business:

The synopsis of new business follows. If you would like the more verbose version skip to **Employer Identification Number**. An Employer Identification Number(EIN) has been secured for the Conventions use. The body is interesting in changing banks, but that was tabled until next meeting. A logo contest was created by the body with Carla taking the lead on it. There will be a prize for the winner, including by not limited to a package to the next convention and a mug from the most recent convention. All of the old secretary information needs to be passed on to the new secretary. Shawn volunteered to be the courier as he lives near the previous secretary and will be passing through the current secretary's town of residence.

Employer Identification Number:

An employer identification has been secured for the convention, and only for the convention's use. There was little discussion on why it was required, but just that it has been acquired and it belongs solely to the convention.

Secretaries Note: For those who don't know, the name of Employer Identification Number is a bit of a misnomer. It is used for tax purposes for both non-profits and for profits. The acquisition of one



doesn't demand that we have employees. It is a requirement to operate with in the legal confines of the law. When it is not used for employment tax reporting, it is actually referred to as a Tax Identification Number. I used EIN in order to maintain the integrity of the report as it was referred as an EIN during the meeting.

Bank Change:

The topic of a bank change was brought up but quickly tabled as everyone was ready to leave.

Logo Contest:

Given the previous discussion of a new logo to go with a new website, this topic was brought up under new business by Carla. She made a motion to create a logo contest. It seconded directly after by Daniel. The discussion was brief. Tommy bought to light that a contest implies a winner and prize. Since this implication exists, he suggested we offer up a prize and that will also provide incentive for the participants. The ideas for a prize brought forth were each area bring something, the region buy a convention package for the winner, excluding a room and board, and a donation of a mug and/or skull cap from the previous convention. It was decided conclusively that the prize package at the very least contain a mug and package to the 2018 Convention. Carla was left in charge of the logistics of the contest.

Logistics of Secretary Change:

The passage of information from the previous secretary to the new secretary was discussed very briefly. A few idea where contributed out, and Shawn said he would be able to secure the hard goods that needed to be transferred from the previous secretary. He also volunteered to get them to Kyle as he would be passing through his town of residence in a few weeks.

Money Matters

The same format follows, a short description is followed by a more verbose catalog of the events. The money matters where brief and conducted very quickly as this was the end of the meeting and most parties had a drive ahead of them. Big Jim was reimbursed for his purchasing of the domain and services of GoCentral Business publishing. Wyo-Braska requested fiscal support. Region didn't want to give the area money. They instead reimbursed Wyo-Braska for holding the hard goods in their storage for when Wyo-Braska hosted the convention. This was a sum total of \$75. This passed with a 4-2 vote. There was also a previous approved \$100 forward to CRSCNA. This check was written at this meeting. The were a few requests for travel which I didn't record in the bustle to get out of the meeting.



Website:

Big Jim had purchased a new domain for 3 years as well of GoCentral Business publishing of his own accord in order to get a website up and running promptly after being tasked with this project. He requested reimbursement for the money he spent. The numbers are: \$39.52 for 3 years of domain ownership and \$119.98 for GoCentral Business publishing for a total of \$159.41. A motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously.

Fiscal Support for Wyo-Braska:

Tommy O was tasked by the Wyo-Braska area to request fiscal support. He ask for fiscal support. There was much dissension and discussion on this matter. Tommy laid out a description of a bleak situation that showed the area dipping into it's prudent reserve. It is apparent that the area needed help. Sean responded by stating the area isn't living within it's means and it should reduce it's operating costs. Gail brought forth a description of the storage shed, the primary cost the area is incurring, and what it's purpose is. Kyle furthered this discussion stating he was present when Tommy was tasked with requesting help from region. He further described the situation, while agreeing with Shawn that the area needs to reduce it's operational costs. Jay made a motion to reimburse the area for half of the cost of the storage shed, since it was used to house the regional convention hard goods for three months. Daniel gave a second. The motion was called to vote and passed with a 4-2 vote. The area was reimbursed at a rate of \$25.00 per month for three month totaling \$75.00.

Money to CRSCNA:

The was mention of \$100.00 being owed and approved to previously to Colorado Region Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous. The check was written and passed on to the correct hands.

Travel Disbursements: There were some disbursements, but the rush to leave prevented me from securing these numbers.

Closing Treasurer's Report:

In the rush to depart from region and a lack of a Treasurer being present, there was no closing balance given.

The next Upper Rocky Mountain Region will be held on October 7 in the Freedom Seekers Area.



Upper Rocky Mountain Region Service Committee

Upper Rocky Mountain Regional Report

Chair Report

August 5, 2017

We had a video meeting on June 14, 2017. See minutes attached to my report. We did come to some kind of conclusion to be able to get the website up and running. Thank you Sunny and Carla for all your research that you did so quickly so that we could get this matter taken care of. Thanks to all of you for letting me serve as the chair of this committee. It is my pleasure and honor to be able to do this.

In Loving Service,

Katine T.

06/14/2017

Minutes for the Video Meeting

Started at 7:10 with Sunny, Daniel, Tommy, Carla, Ben, Tari and Katina in the video chat. Shawn was on the phone.

Sonny read the email from her and Carla with all the information on it.
To inform all that were in attendance what the options that are available to us.

There was talk about the domain name paid by Jim M. He was willing to build the web page for free.

Cara got info from a co-worker. Sunny got information from Jim M in Casper and also Jim C from Montana.

Jim C wants \$500.00 + \$200.00

Jim M is willing to be of service and do the set up for free.

Lots of discussion from all in attendance over what should happen and how to move forward on this matter. Talk about hosting service and which would be most ideal for Region. There was also discussion to see if there was a free one.

There was a motion by Daniel to have Jim M from Casper make the sight for Region. It was seconded by Tommy.

The motion was approved with a 6 to 1 vote with one not voting.



Motion to close made by Sunny and seconded by Carla. Closed with 3rd step prayer.

Jim had the site up and running within a day of this meeting.



Hey Region

I want you to know how super grateful, I am to be able to be of service with all of you.

Website:

Thank you to Kyle, Jim C, and Big Jim for being patient with me while I texted and talked with them. Doing the inquiring for the website was interesting and informational and actually kind of fun.

I'm really excited to continue my service. Thank you God, the program and my sponsor.

In Loving Service,

Sunny S.



Upper Rocky Mountain Region Service Committee

URMRNA Treasurer's Report

August 5, 2017

06/03/2017 – 08/05/2017

Beginning balance June 3, 2017				\$4657.74
Date of Deposit		Check #/ group/area	Amount	
June 5, 2017		Powell group \$75.00 DBA grp \$50.00	\$ 125.00	
June 3, 2017		Convention profit	\$3515.4 7	
Total Deposits				\$3640.47
Pending Balance				\$8298.21
Expenses	Check #		Amount	
	123	Shawn S mtg room refreshments	\$ 60.00	
	124	Katina T travel	\$ 25.00	
	125	Terri M travel	\$ 250.00	
	126	Mark S. travel	\$ 25.00	
	127	Voided check	\$	
	128	Carla W. travel zonal forum	\$475.00	
	129	Rob J PO box + penalty	\$ 76.00	
Total Expenses				\$ 911.00
Ending balance 06/03/2017				\$7387.21



Upper Rocky Mountain Region Service Committee

URMRNA — RD Report
Sat., August 5, 2017, Laramie, WY
HELLO REGION!

It has been busy since our last meeting. I've sat in on another Conference Participants webinar on June 24th. Before braking into small groups we went over the May 2017 Report on WSC Seating, which can be found here:

https://www.na.org/admin/include/spaw2/uploads/pdf/conference/project/pof/Future_of_the_WSC_%20seating.pdf

We broke into small groups and we were to discuss two options regarding seating at future WSCs, one being several representatives from a zone, or basically a form of zonal seating and the other being sending one representative from each region. These topics were chosen only as two of many that were discussed at the last WSC and were meant in no way as supporting the options, only discussions. The small discussion group I was placed in basically refused to discuss either of these topics and instead expressed fear and concerns over both options. There were 8 breakout rooms, with 5 choosing to discuss multiple representatives per zone and 3 discussing one representative per region. There has been a lot of discussion on the Conference Participants Board regarding form and function of the WSC. Several delegates are looking at trying to make the WSC a planning event, or forming the CAR (Conference Agenda Report) at the WSC and workshopping that for 2 years to the next WSC. They have formed a 'work group' and invited all RDs and RDAs to participate if they would like to. They have met once, and I was unable to attend as we were traveling from an NA function. They are meeting again Sunday, Aug. 6, I may be able to attend, but not sure at this point.

Rocky Mountain Zonal Forum - Tommy and I attended the Rocky Mountain Zonal Forum July 21-22 in Denver. We kicked Friday morning off with a PR event, going through a mock presentation with Power Point, and having each region discuss what they are doing PR wise as a region. There were a lot of good ideas presented, like PSAs created locally, IP racks, PR-BQ, etc. Montana is looking into holding a weekly NA meeting online to connect some of there smaller groups, or addicts in isolation together. They also do a 'bridging the gap' outreach for addicts leaving treatment, where they contact them on their first day out to help them get plugged in. The Colorado DOC coordinator then spoke on building community relationships and identifying our potential relationships, or 'soldiers in the same war.' She has done amazing things in the Colorado region and says it all started with a box of donuts. Friday afternoon was the Zonal Forum business session. There are some RDs/former RDs getting together an online event for World Unity Day, Sept. 2. The goal is to link up NA communities from around the globe. Bonner of Washington/Idaho region is heading this up. If you would be interested, let me know and I'll let you know when more information is available. We set up a Google Drive account for better ease of sharing information between regions and we are cleaning up the Zone's mission statement and guidelines. Chuck C. stepped up into the web servant position.



Discussion started on the role of the zones and thoughts on zonal representation. This is a conversation the region should have in the near future and I would like to see it added the October agenda. Our zone is also nominating Chuck C. from the Colorado region for the World Board. We feel he would do a great job and he is again willing to serve at that capacity. Also the Upper Midwest Region (ND and part of Minnesota) was present at the forum again and did not request membership. A new of NAWS News was released in June and is available at na.org. There is information regarding the next World convention - WCNA-37 - in Orlando, Florida, Labor Day weekend, 2018. A lot of good information on what is happening around the globe regarding NA and our world services.

In Loving Service,

Carla W.



Regional Convention Chair Completed Final Report July 2017

Committee Members:

The square account has been shut down, an email was forwarded to the committee with the required proof of the discontinued services.

The bank account has been transferred to the next committee with the online services and debit card cancelled. A check was written and deposited into Region's account in the amount of \$ 3,515.47. Images of the check and the deposit receipt were emailed to the committee. The final transactions from the account were a surcharge of \$ 3.79 from the hotel and postage of \$ 19.17. The postage was for mailing the check book and invoices to the next committee and mailing a registration packet that had been paid for by a member who could not attend, but still wanted the packet.

Inventory transferred to the next committee is as follows:

Item	Cost	Value
16 registration bottles	7.09 each	113.44 total value
31 magnets	.86 each	26.66 total value
1 3XL Preconvention shirt	12.84	
9 Skull caps	8.35 each	75.15 total value
48 coffee mugs	6.85	328.80 total value
10 programs w/lanyards	1.20 each	no value to the next committee
Misc. supplies	unknown	
1 convention shirt	12.84	

The convention shirt that was sent to the next committee was damaged and has no real value. The registration bottles and preconvention shirt were paid for but not picked up.

The items we did not make a profit on and lost money were the skull caps and the coffee mugs – I will be including the worksheets with my report to show all costs and profits.

The first order of our coffee mugs was done incorrectly so the vendor, LOGOZ, gave them to us for no charge, we sold most of them prior to the convention in an effort to fund raise bringing in 345.00. The remaining mugs were handed out at the H&I table. These mugs only had the NA logo and the place and date of the convention without the convention logo and theme. The second order that we paid for only had the convention logo and theme but did not have the date or place. The cost for these mugs was \$ 684.80 and the price we sold them for



was \$ 10.00, then we offered 1 for 7 and two for \$ 15.00. We comped 24 of these mugs. We only sold 28. I don't have a clear total of the dollars on this item, there was not enough information being recorded on these sales, so I only have an estimate of \$ 280.00 but I think this is high because of the "sale" we did.

The convention shirts were ordered from the same vendor and that order was also not done correctly as we found out that if you wash the shirt it can become damaged. Needless to say, we would never recommend this vendor to anyone.

The raffle brought in \$ 394.00 and everyone loved the items that were so generously donated.

We ordered 20 skull caps for \$ 8.35 each and a total of \$ 167.00 and sold 5 prior to the convention for \$ 12.00 each, \$ 60.00 total. At the convention, the price was \$ 15.00 and we sold 6 for \$ 90.00 total. We lost \$ 17.00 on this item.

Our message to the next committee:

What we learned was to pick good vendors, the best vendor we used was Marco Promotions online services, they were reasonable and fast. The next best vendor we used was a local print shop for our programs, signage and a two of our registration packet items. Getting 3 or more quotes is extremely important, it gives the opportunity to see what is out there and what the budget will be.

Another important lesson we learned was about the hotel contracts. Making sure your room blocks will offer comped rooms with a certain amount of reserved rooms. We had one room night comped for every 25 room nights. There is a big difference between rooms rented and room nights, as we found out. The other thing that was a big lesson learned was the catering sometimes does not include taxes and gratuity – also check the tax rate for Wyoming at the time services are rendered, the hotel tried to assess 6 % taxes when it was 5 % at the time and we had them amend the invoice to reflect the correct tax rate.

We could have been more organized at the merchandise and registration tables. Keeping up on inventory is crucial. We were half way through the convention and still selling registrations when we realized we had not set aside all the pre-registered packets. Even though there were some left over, those were paid for and we couldn't sell them just in case the member did show up, or asked us to send us their packet prior to the end of the convention.

Keeping a check list of tasks that needed to be completed and when was helpful to me as the chair, I was always afraid we would forget something. It also helped the subcommittees in timelines and what was left to do.



Utilizing social media and emails was important and I believe contributed to the success of the convention. We set up a Gmail account for the convention and emailed out registration forms, fundraiser flyers and updates. We sent out a Facebook invitation for the convention, making it so that anyone invited could share and invite other members. We did the same for all our fundraisers. We took our printed registration forms to other groups and areas close to us and to their events.

Most of all our message to the next convention committee is have fun! All of your hard work will be worth it once it all comes together and you are at the first day of the convention. We can't wait to see YOUR banner up on the wall with all of the others!

Grateful to be of service-
Gail W.



August 5, 2017

Wyoming Western Area RCM Report

Hello Upper Rocky Mountain Region. It's good to see all of you again. The Meetings in the Wyoming Western Area are going steady in Evanston and Pinedale, but the rest of the Area is struggling. We did fill the PR Chair position and the chair has made contact with addicts in Rock Springs and is currently helping them to build some stability in their group. Also, we have start going over PR guidleines to make the more user friendly for our Area, WE have been talking about how to further our PR efforts with the professionals, treatment centers and health fairs.

Our web servant resigned at the last mettings. Due to the lack of interest and ability within our Area, we decided to cancel our website which had not been fully updated since 2015. And of course, we are going to re-visit that at our next Area Meeting. The previous web servant is going to put all of the information onto flash drives so that we are able to keep the archive for future use.

Our area is in the proress of find a replacement RCM so that I can take the Alternate Delegate Position, but our area doesn't meet until the end of the month. So at this time, I am not sure yet.

As always, thank you for letting me be of service. If you have any questions let me know.

In service

Shawn S



Hello Region, Central Wyoming Area is mostly business as usual, with some possible changes in the works with our area's and subcommittees structure, and a couple functions in the works for a while have taken place!

Firstly, CWA has had some discussion and action on our area's structure regarding a few sub committees. Specifically, H&I set up a meeting to draft some bylaws in hopes of helping our service to operate more smoothly, as well as our literature subcommittee will have its first informative meeting in hopes of turning this current one-man position into an actual subcommittee (as per our current area bylaws). Our public relations committee had its first bi annual 12step call list phonline training. Additionally, our area is endeavoring to determine how to best follow the seventh tradition in terms of rent and the building our business meetings take place in.

Various home group functions as well as a subcommittee training workshop has taken place since the last region meeting! The annual noon miracle 4th of July campout was well orchestrated up on Casper mountain this year with quite a few participants over the weekend and a couple of awesome speakers! Following that another home group (a wakeup call) hosted a barbeque and speaker meeting on the 15th of July as well as capture the flag in a park after which was a fun summertime activity. And most recently the annual solutions cottonwood campout was the weekend of the 21st of July which brought a ton of addicts together for fun times and some fantastic speaker meetings, as well as some members from different areas!

In loving service,

Daniel M. CWA RCM



Freedom Seekers

- Gillette – 2 Groups
 - meetings going well, attendance is up, newcomers and service is growing
 - Maggie is the new GSR, new pos filled
- Sheridan
 - Meetings going well
 - attendance is up and down
- Buffalo
 - shutdown on Saturday
 - Questionable on Wednesday
 - Next few weeks will tell
- H&I
 - Gillete
 - Into Jail weekly
 - Sheridan
 - Meetings in to treatment center, Mens and Womens
- Campout
 - Was a success
 - participants from Gillette, Sheridan, Buffalo, & South Dakota



Upper Rocky Mountain Region Service Committee

Upper Rocky Mountain Regional Service Committee
Tommy O. – RCM August 04, 2017 Laramie, WY
Wyo- Braska Area

RCM Report

Committee members and interested parties,

Good afternoon. Our last Area meeting, which was postponed a month due to the Convention, was June 11th and hosted by the Clean and Serene group in Scottsbluff. The RCM facilitated a Workshop prior to the ASC meeting on Group Service. It was well attended with about eight members and all participated in the Workshop.

As far as our webpage goes we basically “hired” Kyle, our web servant, to build a “new” Area page. He informed us that due to school he wouldn’t be able to start on it until after July. We are anxiously looking forward to its completion.

The Wyo-Braska Area is struggling financially and has requested that I ask the RSC for some assistance. On 7/31 I transferred \$100 from the prudent reserve (which is supposed to be \$300) to cover the automatic debits of the Storage Unit and Freedom Voice, which are \$50 and \$10.56 monthly. As of this report the Wyo-Braska Area Service Committee has a balance of \$56.48, plus \$200 of our \$300 prudent reserve. For whatever reason, group donations have been lacking with two of our Cheyenne groups not actively participating in the Area as of late. We are hoping this will change soon. Nonetheless, I was directed by the body last month to ask this body for some help financially, for the time being.

Our Area still needs a second RCM, a Secretary, a Treasurer, although there was some interest at the last meeting for the position of Secretary so more will be revealed. We meet next Sunday, August 13th, in Cheyenne. We are still serving five active groups: three in Cheyenne, one in Laramie, and one in Scottsbluff, NE of which three are active and participating in Area business.

Thank you for letting me be of service,
Tommy O - Wyo-Braska Area RCM



Hello Region,

This is the CBANA RCM Report. Our next area meeting is in Lander, Sept 9th at noon, following will be an NA function. We received a call on our Area Phone line from an addict in Riverton. They inted to start a meeting. I gave him the delegates number, with help from people in our area, the delegate, and addicts, there will be meetings in riverton once again. We had our speaker meeting on July 15th with 60 plus addicts. Followed by our an 10K with 75 plus addicts showing up from as far away as Harve MT, Cheyenne WY and Rapid City SD. The groups in our area seem to be going ok. The jail meetings have been going strong with 3 to 4 meetings everyone other Wednesday and Sunday night. Thank you all for your service.

ILS,
Ben